
 

APRIL 18, 2022 

 
 Mayor Susan R. Marshall called the regular meeting of the Tuckerton Borough 

Council to order on April 18, 2022 at 7:00 pm. 

 

 Provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act were complied with as notice was 

published to the Beacon and the Asbury Park Press stating the time, date and place of this 

meeting. 

 

 The following members of Council were in attendance: Keith Vreeland, Brian 

Martin, Sam Colangelo Frank D’Amore, Suzanne Taylor, Ron Peterson and Mayor 

Marshall.   

 

Mayor Marshall led the salute to the flag.   

 

ORDINANCE #5 OF 2022 

 

CALENDAR YEAR 2022 

ORDINANCE TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL BUDGET APPROPRIATION 

LIMITS AND TO ESTABLISH A CAP BANK (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14) 

 

 Mr. Martin moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that the meeting be opened for public 

comment on Ordinance #5 of 2022 only.  It was so moved. 

 

 There being no questions or comments, Mr. Martin moved, second by Mr. 

Vreeland that the public hearing be closed.  It was so moved. 

 

 Mr. Martin moved, second by Vreeland that Ordinance #5 of 2022 be approved 

on second and final reading.  It was so moved by the following vote:  Yes – Vreeland, 

Martin, Colangelo D’Amore, Taylor, Peterson; No – none; Abstain – none; Absent – 

none. 

 

RESOLUTION #80-22 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF 

CLAIMS 

 

 Mr. Martin moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #80-22 be approved 

authorizing payment of claims in the amount of $663,067.21.  It was so moved by the 

unanimous consent of Council.   
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 Mr. Colangelo announced that there will be a document shredding on April 23, 

2022 in Stafford Township and on May 13, 2022 Little Egg Harbor will have hazardous 

waste disposal.  There will be a site cleanup at the proposed Veteran Memorial in front of 

Paradise Cove on April 30th from 9am to 12pm. 

 

RESOLUTION #81-22 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, SUPPORTING IMPROVEMENTS TO 

THE INTERSECTION OF ROUTE 9 AND CENTER 

STREET AND THE ESTABLISHMENT OF A 4-TON 

WEIGHT LIMIT ON CENTER STREET FROM 

ROUTE 9 TO THE MUNICIPAL BOUNDARY WITH 

THE TOWNSHIP OF LITTLE EGG HARBOR 

 

 Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #81-22 be 

approved as read.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council.   

 

Mrs. Taylor stated there was an inaccurate Facebook post from the Tuckerton 

Environmental Commission stating since the Borough does not have a code regarding 

livestock it is not allowed in the Borough.  That is incorrect, at this point in time the 

Borough does not have any regulations, but follows the State and County rules. 

 

Mrs. Taylor moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that the minutes of the meeting of April 

4, 2022 be approved.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council.  

 

 Mr. Peterson read the Police Report for March 2022, a copy of which is on file in 

the Municipal Clerk’s Office for public inspection. 

 

RESOLUTION #82-22 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY, RECOGNIZING MAY AS PAINT 

THE BOARD PINK MONTH 

 

 Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #82-22 be 

approved as read.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Council.   
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RESOLUTION #83-22 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF 

TUCKERTON, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 

NEW JERSEY PROVIDING FOR AN EXECUTIVE 

SESSION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE OPEN 

PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT 

 

 Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that Resolution #83-22, to discuss 

contractual matters for Natural Land Trust on properties located in the Borough, be 

approved as read.  It was so moved by the unanimous consent. 

 

 Mrs. Taylor informed the public that the plastic ban law becomes effective on May 

4, 2022 and the Tuckerton Beach Cleanup will be May 14, 2022 

 

Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be opened to the 

public.  

 

Kalyn Ullman (239 South Green Street), Jennie Shoemaker (326 Heritage Way), 

Brooke Mandrakas (243 South Green Street) and Steven Reynolds (127 Otis Ave) all 

residents of the Borough spoke about the livestock in town and voiced their concerns 

about the misinformation that is being spread through the town. 

 

There being no further comments or questions, Mr. Vreeland moved, second by 

Mr. Martin that the public portion of the meeting be closed.  It was so moved. 

 

Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Vreeland that the meeting be recessed at 

7:34 pm.  It was so moved. 

 

Mr. Colangelo moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be reconvened at 

7:54 pm.  It was so moved. 

 

Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Colangelo that the governing body supports 

the sale of Block 46, Lot 3.01 to the Ocean County Natural Land Trust.  It was so moved 

by the unanimous consent. 

 

Mr. Vreeland moved, second by Mr. Martin that the meeting be adjourned.  The 

motion was unanimously approved at 8:00 pm. 
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Respectfully submitted,      

 

_______________________      

JENNY GLEGHORN, RMC     

BOROUGH CLERK   

   

Approved: 

 

 

______________________________ 

SUSAN R. MARSHALL 

MAYOR 


